LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 29, 2013
TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee on Health & Human Services
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1491 by Branch (Relating to the temporary licensing of a dentist who performs
voluntary charity care.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Occupations Code relating to the temporary licensing of a dentist who
performs voluntary charity care. The bill would require the Board of Dental Examiners to issue
temporary licenses for charitable purpose to dentists in good standing in another state not more
than two years before applying for a voluntary charity care temporary license. The board is
required to adopt rules necessary to implement bill requirements not later than January 1, 2014.

Based on information provided by the Board of Dental Examiners and the Comptroller of Public

Accounts, it is assumed that duties and responsibilities associated with implementing the
provisions of the bill could be accomplished by utilizing existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts, 504 Texas State Board of Dental
Examiners

LBB Staff: UP, CL, MW, LXH
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